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 October 2009 Division Meeting Minutes 

Meeting was opened at 7PM by LtGov Barbara Pringle. 

God Bless America and the Pledge were led by IPLtGov Carole Bubb. 

Invocation was offered by DPP David Jacobus. 

Head table and guests were PG Patrick Cooney, PG Doreen Pellittieri and SDPLG Peter 
Pellittieri, Dist Secy Ann Sewert, PLG's Barbara Shor, John Hanratty, Ray Pfeifer, Trish Hook, 
William Moravik, Brett Myott, William Sutherland. 

Roll Call of Clubs:  Brighton 4, Canandaigua 5, Charlotte/LkOntario 2, Farmington/Victor 4, 
Lakeshore/Rochester 3, Newark 1, Seneca Falls 0, Penfield/Perinton 5, Palmyra Macedon 3, 
Penn Yan 9 + 1 guest, Webster 8. 

Treasurers Report:  Budget was presented and accepted.  PLG Carole made the motion to accept 
and PLG Bill Sutherland seconded the motion. 

PG Pat Cooney and DPLG Trish Hook presented On To Convention.  The 2010 Intl convention 
will be in Las Vegas.  At this time PIntl Trustee Tom DeJulio will be running for Intl Vice 
president.  It is vitally important that the District turn out in numbers to support 
him.  Registration is open now. The registration fee is $195 until Jan 31st.  Please visit the web 
site kiwanis-ny.org for more information.  

PLG John Hanratty spoke about the next 1/4 Mile of Quarters to be held on the 1st Sat of Apr at 
Eastview Mall.  Mark your calendars and get volunteers lined up.  Once again we will have a 
friendly competition with  the Genesee Division.  

LtG Barbara asked each club to introduce Pres and Secy's for 2009 - 2010.  Also Division 
Directories were passed out.  

Secy Sara reminded everyone that PLG Carole's testimonial is on Nov 6th @ the Steamboat 
Landing in Canandaiugua.  Please see her for reservations and menu selections.  Her e-mail is 
sj35fife@aol.com.  

Announcements: 

 



10/17 - Penn Yan will have Blood Screening $35/fee - Call for more info. 

11/06 - PLG Carole Bubb's testimonial @ Steamboat Landing.  See Div Secy Sara for 
reservations. 

11/15 - Penfield-Perinton - 39th Annual Ziti Dinner @ St Joseph's Church on Gebhart St - 1 - 5 
PM. 

Jordan Neuringer has set up a Division web site.  It is fingerlakeskiwanis.org.  All information 
regarding the Division will appear there.  Make sure you get all your club information to 
him  ASAP so that we can be informed about the comings and goings of all Fingerlakes Division 
clubs.  His contact is webmaster@fingerlakeskiwanis.org.  Please view this site to familiarize 
yourself with the info you should and can provide. 

Div Secy Ann requested that you send all new member information to her as well as to 
International.  

A 50/50 drawing was held.  $75 went to Galisano Children's Hosp. - $81 to Penn Yan.  A basket 
provided by Penn Yan was won by LGE Peter J. Pellittieri.  

The invocation was offered by DPP Dave Jacobus and the meeting was adjourned. 

NEXT DIVISION MEETING 

IS MON DEC 7TH - 7PM  @ MICKEY FINN'S IN VICTOR 

Monday, October 5, 2009 


